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May 21, 2024 

 
REGION MEMORANDUM 
CLMD-2024-158 
 

PARTICIPATION TO THE PAGSASANAY SA EDUKASYONG PANGKULTURA 
(PEP)-MINDANAO 

 
To: Schools Division Superintendents 
 
1. The National Commission for Culture and the Arts (NCCA) through the 
Philippine Cultural Education Program (PCEP) in partnership with the Department 
of Education will conduct the Pagsasanay sa Edukasyong Pangkultura (PEP)- 
Mindanao on June 7-9, 2024 (Friday-Sunday) in Xavier University (XU) Cagayan de 
Oro City, Region X.  

 
2. As the cultural education arm of the NCCA, PCEP envisions a “Nation of 
Culturally Literate and Empowered Filipinos” by ensuring that the culture is the core 
and foundation of education, governance, understanding, and sustainable 
development. It seeks to develop among Filipinos greater awareness, understanding 
and appreciation for their culture and arts towards the evolution of consciousness 
that will improve the quality of their lives. 

 
3. Interested Applicants may apply online using this link: 
https://forms.gle/eKehao3gFbcDJHvr5. 

 
4. This activity is also a REQUIREMENT to all incoming Graduate Diploma in 
Cultural Education (GDCE) and Graduate Diploma in Teaching Arts (GDTA) Scholars. 

 
5. For further inquiries, email pcep@ncca.gov.ph or Maria Isabel R. Cunanan at 
mariaisabel.cunanan@deped.gov.ph. 
 
6. For wide dissemination and appropriate action. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

     CARLITO D. ROCAFORT 
                Director IV 

 
Enclosure:  None 
Reference: NCCA 
To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the subject 
 ARTS CULTURE PROGRAM 
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